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1. Brian Dawbarn (BD) welcomed everyone to the meeting and particularly welcomed Lesley Gammon (LG) who was attending for the first time this evening. Sally Mason (SM) read out the apologies. 
2. Minutes of last meeting 
BD agreed these as being accurate.  It was noted that these were already published on the website.

3. Update

· Changes to appointments / PATCHS / Phone Queue
SM & Laura Rich (LR) brought the members up to date with the changes in place. 
· Changes to appointments 
The surgery is no longer accepting booking of appointments before 8.00am so there is no longer a queue at 7am to book appointments. This is to ensure a fairer system is in place for both telephone bookings and patients who wish to come into the surgery to book. 

Online bookings are now available at 8.00pm instead of Midnight.

LR mentioned that the spread of appointments was approximately 40% online to 60% phone/face-to face although this was under review.

LR explained the slots types which were :

Book on the day

Pre-bookable 

Online pre-bookable

Online book on the day (from 8pm)

Michael Spoor (MS) mentioned that there was still an error on the website showing conflicting opening times stating 7am.  SM agreed to get this amended but also advised that the website is still work in progress with more amendments to follow once the appointment changes take full effect in respect of moving from DoctorLink to PATCHS.
LG asked how appointments could be booked for the weekend service. LR explained that these could be booked at reception from Wednesday onwards each week.  SM explained there were also a limited amount bookable on the day and supplied LG with the GPHA (GP Healthcare Alliance) weekend service number (01268 740501) to phone from 9am-3pm on the either Saturday or Sunday. 
There was a discussion about online appointments and for which clinicians these were bookable.  LR explained these were online for the doctors, physiotherapist, and phlebotomy.  The nurse appointments were not available online due to the fact that certain procedures require a specific nurse and a specific room being allocated. 
LR also explained the different skillsets of the staff we now have from the PCN.  Social Prescribers, Clinical Pharmacists, Associate Physicians, Physiotherapists etc. Important to educate and update patients on their skills so we can free up appointments for those patients who can only be seen by a GP. 

· PATCHS

SM explained that ‘Doctorlink’ the online consultation service available via our website is being replaced with a new online booking facility ‘PATCHS’. This is only at the early stages of implementation but looks far superior in what is available using this programme.

· Phone Queue 
SM mentioned that she reduced the queue on the phone system from 20 to 10 to ensure that patients are not holding on the line excessively.  There are still long waits on the phones, but the practice managers have requested that all staff downstairs are now answering the phones and that all queries are not dealt with until after 9am.
· S106

Ian Ward (IW)  has mentioned in previous meetings that S106 money is available for use for GP premises etc. as part of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990.  Under the legislation, developers must contribute funds for community amenities or infrastructure, as a way of making their proposed developments more acceptable in planning terms.  SM explained it was a long and quite complicated process but, the doctors and herself had been pleased to be awarded some funds and the building work on the new consultation room had already begun.   BD thanked IW for drawing this matter to the attention of the PPG and SM for doing all the hard work to get a grant for the practice.
· Doctors and Staff Changes

SM went through the changes of staff.

Dr. Lewis had retired on 1st April along with Steve Doherty (Business Manager).
Three registrars were leaving at the end of July namely, Dr. John, Dr. Shams and Dr. Khan.  The new registrars joining us at the beginning of August are: Dr. T. Ahmed, Dr. M. Verescu & Dr. M. Ogunsanya (two female one male – 

Dr. Ogunsanya).

Dr.  Cooper has joined us as a salaried GP.  

New Phlebotomist who is joining us for two days per week but also currently covering one Phlebotomist who is currently off on long term sick, her name is Sarah Harris.

New scanning clerk is Angela Miller working downstairs in reception area.

SM and LR explained that it was a difficult time with appointments when the three new registrars join as they are not always familiar with our medical system and processes, and this can take time for them to be inducted before they are allotted their own appointment lists.
· Covid & Flu Update
SM explained that masks were no longer mandatory in the practice although some clinicians and staff were still wearing these due their own personal choice or because they were ‘vulnerable’ staff.

SM explained that Covid was still having an effect on the staffing levels.  She advised that staff were still required to test twice weekly and isolate if infected.  

LR informed the meeting that the Flu delivery should be earlier this year and that we were hopeful therefore to roll out the flu programme slightly earlier than in past years. She advised that she was hopeful this could be rolled out in September but would follow the same process as in previous years this seemed to work well with a well-run flu campaign.  The campaign would follow the same process with patients being called in alphabetically for their vaccination albeit earlier than in past years.  SM explained there would then follow some ‘mop up’ clinics and a worker’s session along with a couple of Saturday sessions in order to finish the campaign later in the year.  

· CCG changes / PCN
SM explained that the CCG was still winding down slowly, and this would soon be replaced by ICS (Integrated Care System) although practices were being fully led by their PCN (Primary Care Network).

SM explained for the benefit of LG who was in the Rayleigh & District PCN.

LR went on to explain the extended hour proposal for the PCN.  

The PCN has the option to provide extended access to provide a range of general practice services during enhanced access network standard hours (7.00am – 8.00am & 6.30pm – 8pm weekdays and 9am-5pm at the weekend.  These hours could be covered by any clinician.  If the PCN chose not to provide the extended access hours they could sub-contract this out to the GPHA (GP Healthcare Alliance).  No decision had yet been reached as this would obviously have staffing implications.  Audley Mills Surgery would be required to provide approx. 27 hours of extended hours as their share of the PCN, the rest would be covered by the rest of the PCN practices.
4. Complaints summary plus feedback 
BD went through the summary. MS mentioned that he felt the complaints seemed rather low.  BM reiterated that these were only the written complaints that were listed.
5. Any further comments/suggestions from Group members
IC mentioned he would find it useful if information could be available in respect of what the council could do to assist with any prevalent medical problems / areas. The practice managers advised that this was probably something that Dr. Wright would be able to advise on and that this would be passed on to him.
Both LR & SM explained that Dr. Keeble was currently leading on a new initiative of ‘Birthday reviews’  Patient would be called as per their birth date anniversary for a  review in-house for their long-term conditions would take place in one longer appointment following blood tests to enable these patients to be reviewed fully and on at least an annual basis allowing them more time to ensure their conditions are fully monitored.

BD mentioned that we should try and encourage some of the younger patients to join the PPG.

BD closed the meeting at 7.02pm and thanked everyone for attending. 

6. Date of next meeting 
Suggested Monday 12th September 2022 

